
MAINE STATE GRANGE 
 

EDUCATIONAL AID SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
& 

HOWES NURSES’ SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
 

J. Patrick Elwell, Secretary – Treasurer 
136 Quaker Lane 

Smithfield, ME 04978 
207-634-4454 

June 2023 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 It is imperative to get the new application out to the college students in your area and 
make them aware of our scholarship’s availability.   The Trustees of the scholarship funds have 
developed an updated criteria opening the application to any college student seeking 
assistance and in helping the trustees to decide who should receive scholarships.  Students 
today need all the help they can get.  Won’t you help them?  A copy of the criteria is included. 
 The new scholarship application is also enclosed in the event that you have an eligible 
applicant in your Grange area.  Please return the completed application to the above address 
on or before September 15th.  (Make as many copies as you wish and share them.) 

Please destroy application forms which do not have the revision date of 5/2023.   
 

The Trustees of the Educational Aid & Howes Nurses’ Scholarship Funds, ask for your 
support as we continue our annual appeal for financial help! 
Please send the form at the bottom of the page with your donations to J. Patrick Elwell at the 
above address with a check  
 
Fraternally,     Carolyn Van Horn, President 
J. Patrick Elwell     Darlene Miles, Trustee 

J. Patrick Elwell    Kathy Gowen, Trustee 
Secretary – Treasurer    Linda Cobb, Trustee 
      Sherry A. Harriman, State Master 
      Margaret Morse, State Lecturer 

 
Make checks payable to:   
Educational Aid and Howes Nurses’ Scholarship Funds. 
       

 
 
Grange Name & Number________________________________________ 
 
Educational Aid     $__________ Howes Nurses’ Scholarship     $__________ 



MAINE STATE GRANGE 
EDUCATIONAL AID SCHOLARSHIP FUND & HOWES NURSES’ SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

(Please circle which scholarship you are applying for) 
 

$500 Scholarship Awards for Academic Year 2023-2024 
MUST BE POSTMARKED ON OR BEFORE SEPTEMBER 15TH  

Mailed to: J. Patrick Elwell, Sec-Treas., 136 Quaker Lane, Smithfield, ME 04978 
 

*APPLICANT MUST HAVE COMPLETED AT LEAST ONE (1) YEAR AT AN ACCREDITED COLLEGE 
*COLLEGE TRANSCRIPT MUST ALSO BE RECEIVED BY SEPTEMBER 15TH. 
*SIGNATURE OF APPLICANT REQUIRED.    
*PLEASE COMPLETE ENTIRE APPLICATION.   

(Incomplete applications may be rejected at the discretion of the Trustees.) 
*OPEN TO MAINE PERSONS PURSUING A HIGHER EDUCATION. 
 (Multiple scholarship awards are available annually) 
*MUST BE POSTMARKED ON OR BEFORE SEPTEMBER 15TH. 
*MAILED TO: J. PATRICK ELWELL, SEC.-TREAS., 136 QUAKER LANE, SMITHFIELD, ME 04978  
 
Fraternally,     Carolyn Van Horn, President 
J. Patrick Elwell     Darlene Miles, Trustee 

J. Patrick Elwell    Kathy Gowen, Trustee 
Secretary – Treasurer    Linda Cobb, Trustee 
      Sherry A. Harriman, State Grange Master 
      Margaret Morse, State  Grange Lecturer 

 
 
 

 Items Considered by the Trustees of the Maine State Grange Educational Aid and   
 Howes Nurses’ Scholarship Fund in Awarding Scholarships 

 
 Grade point average 
 Employer reimbursement 
 An eligible student can receive a maximum of three scholarships from these funds 
 An applicant who is less than a full-time student could receive less than a full award 
 Grange membership is not necessary but it may give preference  
 The Trustees reserve the right to waive rules and guidelines as needed 

 
 
 
 
 

 


